The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 7:30 pm, on Monday, June 21, 2021, at a their regularly scheduled meeting, with Mayor Bowman presiding, Trustees Winward, Moroney, Maloney and Zhynovitch present.PRIVATE 

Pledge to the Flag

Mayor Bowman opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Approval of Vouchers

Abstract #1, in the amount of $57,885.07 was audited and ordered paid by a motion from Trustee Moroney, seconded by Trustee Winward, enacted all in favor. 
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the May meetings were approved by a motion from Mayor Bowman, seconded by Trustee Winward, enacted all in favor. 
Correspondence

Letter from NYS Division of Budget re: the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) Funding application

Trustee Winward stated that the letter gave instructions on how the municipalities should apply.  Applications should be received by July 9th, for the funding.  We don’t know the specific amount we would receive; the money is divided up by population.  We should know soon the exact amount we will be receiving.  The Mayor stated that this is not a blank check to spend as we like.  Trustee Winward stated that the Village would be coordinating with the other municipalities regarding spending.  She hopes to have more information by next month’s meeting.

Letter from Ethan Timm re: Short Term Rental 
The Village received a letter from Ethan Timm regarding his objections to the Short-Term Rental agreement.  

Reports
Trustee Moroney reported that he had Philipstown Tree Service trim the trees on Division St., in the Village Green, and various trees around Pearl and Main Street.  

Trustee Zhynovitch reported that someone will be coming to look at the trees in the woods to see what is affecting them; if there is some kind of blight.  

Trustee Winward reported that Philipstown Garden Club will be coordinating with the scouts to do work on the Village Green.  She had hoped it would be in the Spring, but believes now it will be sometime in the Fall.  She thanked Michelle for all the work she’s done for the Village Garden, and also thanked Heidi for all her efforts as well.  
Dale Cusack, Chairman Putnam County Joint Veterans Association, presented the Village Board with a Certificate for Participation in the Memorial Day Convoy on May 25, 2020.  
Mr. Cusack stated that the Vietnam Traveling Memorial Wall will be displayed at Putnam County Veteran’s Memorial Park in Kent on September 25, 2022.  
Old Business

Short Term Rental (STR)

The Mayor started by stating that they was as much disagreement on the board as there was in the residents on this issue.  The Mayor also stated that they would take comments from the floor at the end of Trustee Winward’s report.  
Trustee Winward began with the edits to law that the board agreed on.  

· Adding a hold harmless agreement for the Village.  

· Making the party or events to gatherings.  She stated that they were not trying to disallow parties or events but hold it to the number of guests.  

· Increasing the liability from $500,000 required to $1,000,000.  

· Review Violations would be sent to the Village Court; not the Supreme Court

· Shared Driveway – the person sharing the driveway must agree to sharing the driveway. 

Trustee Winward then went into the edits to the law that the board did not agree on.
· Residence.  The host must be in residence for half the year, or 185 days.  They must have resided in the home for a certain number of years.  Cold Spring’s law states 3 years.  Trustee Winward believes 1 or 2 years would be just as good.  It’s to ensure that the person isn’t just buying the home to turn it into an Airbnb.  Trustee Maloney stated that the law states they must be a resident, so not sure how that adds anything to it.  Mayor stated that these are some of the things that needed to be hashed out   
· Another item discussed, but not agreed upon, was hosts who do not utilize their permit, would forfeit at the end of the year and cannot reapply for 1 year. Trustee Zhynovith stated that it would be expensive and therefore a motivation to use the permit.  
· Adding additional special permits for events like the West Point graduation.  They would still need to apply and have an inspection.  
· Cap.  It was asked if we really need a cap.  The Mayor stated that the issue for him was safety.  He didn’t want it to seem like he was taking something away from people.  Trustee Zhynovitch stated that she was in favor of holding a lottery or adding more permits if we reach the cap.  Mayor Bowman was in favor of having no caps.  Trustee Maloney agreed that she favored no cap.  Trustee Moroney was in favor of caps with the board’s discretion to add more permits.  Trustee Maloney added that if we can expand the cap, why have it in the first place.  
At this point, Mayor Bowman opened it up to the floor, and asked Ethan Timm to expand on his letter to the Board.  

Ethan stated that he just had a question.  He stated that the Cold Spring law said the Cold Spring police would be enforcing the law.  Who would be enforcing it in Nelsonville?  The Mayor said it would be the building inspector, or in the case of a noise complaint, the Sheriff.  
Frank Ricevuto stated that he appreciated the work the board has done, and asked if they had reached out to other communities?  The Mayor stated that they did look at other municipalities and tried to find a “happy medium”.  Trustee Zhynovitch stated that five or more municipalities have passed STR laws, but none have been tested as yet.  

Sonia Ryzy-Ryski and Rudy Van Dommele, asked if all houses were going to be inspected or just Airbnb homes.  They were told that homes are inspected when they sell, and must have fire and smoke alarms.  
Rudi stated that Sonia had sent a letter to the Village and did not get any answers to her questions.  He also stated that he was told there were complaints but there were no official complaints on file.  He believes that he is specifically targeted.  
David Herman stated that he supports the board on the legislation.  He read from a letter that he provided to the board.  

David McCarthy stated that he supported the Van Dommeles because they are always on premise.  He’s not an absentee landlord.  

Mary Lou Caccetta stated that the people next door to her bought the house and are never there.  They are never going to be part of the community.  

They Mayor stated that they need to look at different issues.  Rudy has more land and is not in the Village, while others are close.  Heidi Wendel stated that it was more fair to have rules laid out.  

Mayor Bowman ended the conversation stating that there will be much more discussion and changes in the months ahead.  

Update on Pearl Street Sewer

The Mayor stated that he is waiting for the contractor to get back to him.  The cost will be significant and they are looking at different options; i.e., manhole, clean-up valves, just backfilling and moving on.  
Cell Tower
There is nothing new on the cell tower lawsuit
Speeding on Main Street

The Mayor stated that he wrote a letter to Sheriff Langley regarding the speeding.  So far 

nothing has been done to slow down the speeders.  He suggested that everyone write a letter a week to the Sheriff’s office complaining about the speeding and the “no yield” at the crosswalks.  

New Business

Appointment of Village Clerk/Treasurer

Upon motion from Trustee Winward, seconded by Trustee Moroney, enacted all in favor, Melissa Harris was appointed the new Village Clerk/Treasurer.  She will start at the office on July 1, 2021.  
Fire Protection Agreement

Upon motion by Trustee Moroney, seconded by Trustee Zhynovitch, enacted all in favor,

the Mayor was granted approval to sign the Fire Protection Agreement between the Village of Nelsonville and the Village of Cold Spring.  

End of Fiscal Year Treasurer’s Report

The Village Clerk stated that we started the month of May with $347,079.50 in the General Fund.  We received $6,023.99 in Revenues, and paid $4,533.16 in payroll, and $16,438.69 in vouchers.  For a total of $20,971.85 in Disbursements.  The current year-end total of the General Fund is $332,131.64; $200,113.38 (Checking) $132,018.26 (Savings).  

Notice to residents to main their property

The following notice was placed in the newspaper reminding residents of their responsibility to maintain their property.

It has come to our attention that some properties in the Village of nelsonville are not being maintained properly.  Residents are responsible for the lawns and shrubs from the property to the curb.  

local law 74-2:

it is unlawful for any owner, lessee or occupant to permit or maintain on any such lot or plot of land or ON, OR along the sidewalk, street, or alley adjacent to the same between the property line and the curb or the middle of the alley, or for (10) ten feet outside of such property line if there is no curb, any growth of weeds, grass or other rank vegetation to a height greater than (10) ten inches on the average or any accumulation of dead grass, weeds or brush.  

Open to the Floor

There were no comments from the floor

Adjournment

Upon motion of Trustee Moroney, seconded by Trustee Maloney, enacted all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 9:01 pm,
Respectfully presented, 
Pauline T. Minners

Village Clerk
